Seneca, Kansas April 7, 1941

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Phy. Ed. and Recreation Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

In regard to your letter of March 21, I want to thank you very much. I will be very happy to accept your invitation toothe Relays and especially the chance to work out with your Varsity and Freshmen basketball players.

You mentioned the fact that if I wanted any information to call on you and since I will have to have a scholarship to be able to attend the University, I would like to talk to you about it.

Thanking you again, I am,

Sincerely yours,